
Restorer Magazine Chapter Chatter – September/October 2022 

 
As they say in the movie business:  It’s a wrap!  The MAFCA 2022 National Convention in Kerrville Texas 

is finished and all have headed home.  In total 304 registrations drove 214 Model A’s from 31 different 

states to enjoy the hospitality, fun and games in Kerrville, TX.  If you weren’t there we missed you. 

A very special thanks to the Alamo A’s (host club), Dallas MAFC, Cowtown A’s (Fort Worth, Texas), 

Golden Triangle A’s (Beaumont, TX) and the Piney Woods A’s MAFC (Houston, TX) for all their hard 

work, resources and attention to detail that made this meet an overwhelming success.   

 

Especially busy was the repair tent where Dallas MAFC members repaired 69 cars.  From the difficult, a 

blown clutch, to the simple, ignition timing.  They were at the tent daily, bright eyed and friendly (at 

least most of the time) ready to help anyone and everyone with their car problems.  A special thanks to 

them for keeping the Convention “On the Road”. 

 

On days when participants were not attending seminars, tours to the San Antonio riverwalk/Alamo, era 

fashion judging or car judging there were nine self-guided tour routes available.  The tours were varied 

in difficulty with something for all levels of drivers.  Especially entertaining was the grad tour from 

Kerrville to Bandara, TX (The Cowboy Capital of the World) and lunch in a well shaded city park 

adjacent to the Medina River. 

 

Obviously, the temperature in southeast Texas in June is Hot, Hot, Hot!  But, having acknowledged the 

high temperatures, they didn’t prevent  anyone from having a great time. 

 

It was great seeing old friends, making new friends and getting to spend an entire week with fellow 

Model A’ers.  If you can make plans to attend the 2023 MAFCA National Tour in Indiana/Michigan next 

June you will enjoy a wonderful week with other Model A fanatics.    

 
Robert Bullard 
2022 MAFCA Chapter Coordinator 
 


